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EVENTS DETAILS
March 1

Community Lenten Lunches at Payne Memorial UMC, Cumberland  
             


  Noon – 1:00 PM



To be held on Wednesdays through April 12.  Lunch will be provided.



  



Meet, Eat & Greet at Fitzgerald Memorial




          

               6:30 PM 



Study of Revelation at Antioch (Scottsville)                                                                            Wednesdays from 6:30 – 8:00 PM



A 23-week study led by Pastor Dave Vogt.  All are welcome from any church to participate.  



Ash Wednesday Service at Mt. Zion





                                               7:00 PM 


If your church is not having an Ash Wednesday Service, please join the folks at Mt. Zion.



Prayer and Bible Study at Goshen  (3/1, 3/15, 3/22, & 3/29)


                                               7:00 PM 

March 3

“The Winter Blues” Study at Cedar


                                        All Fridays in March from 6:30 – 8:45 PM
Led by Pastor Tommy Armstrong.  All are invited!  Study will be held in the Fellowship Hall. 

Session Titles:  
March 3 – “Hearing God’s Call”

 

March 10 – “A Life That Pleases God”



March 17 – “Why Does God Let Bad Things Happen to Believers?”



March 24 – “Dealing With Death”
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The Annie Armstrong Easter Offering® changes lives forever by empowering North American missionaries to bring the gospel to the lost. With over 269 million lost people, North America and its major cities are some of the most spiritually dark places in the world. Join us on the mission to equip every missionary and reach every lost person in the United States and Canada.


March 6

JRBA Evangelism Committee Meeting at JRBA Office



                                           7:00 PM


All committee members please plan to attend.

March 8

Senior Citizens Fellowship at Mulberry Grove




                                         11:00 AM



Bluegrass/Gospel Music.  Covered Dish Fellowship Lunch.



Women on Mission at Fitzgerald Memorial                        





           7:00 PM



WMU & Brotherhood at Goshen







           7:00 PM

March 10 & 24
Blue Ridge Food Services Food Distribution at Crystal Cathedral, Dillwyn



Volunteers needed at 9:30 AM.
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March 10

Deadline for Religious Liberty Essay Scholarship Contest 

Sponsored by the Religious Liberty Council of the Baptist Joint Committee.  The contest engages high school students in church-state issues by directing them to express a point of view on a specific religious liberty topic.  Essays are judged on the depth of their content, the mastery of the topic, and the skill wih which they are written.  The grand prize is $2,000 and a trip for two to Washington, D.C.  Second prize is $1,000, and third prize is $500. Go to www.bjconline.org/wp-contest/uploads/2016/10/2017-RL-Essay-Contest-Entry-Form-FINAL.pdf  to download the entry form and complete topic and rules for this year’s contest.  Entry must be postmarked no later than March 10, 2017.  You can also download a flyer to promote the contest in your school or church.  

March 11

Youth Outing from Fitzgerald Memorial (Details TBA)



Deadline for Registration for WMUV Mission Craft Retreat (See March 25 for details.)  

March 10 – 12
Journey: A Retreat for High School Students at Eagle Eyrie



Exciting changes for this year’s event!  Contact Scott Quiring at scott.quirin@bgav.org or by phone at 540-520-9732, for details!



Give your high school students an unforgettable experience on the mountain. 

March 12

HOPE Boxes Packing Party at Jones Chapel






Noon



Pizza lunch for adults and children after the worship service followed by packing of the boxes. 

	THAT SILVER RING THING

“The Truth About Love, Sex, Second Chances and the Best Choices”

FREE TEEN CONCERT & RALLY

Special Session for Parents

Sunday, March 12, 2017

6:00 – 8:00 PM

Fluvanna High School

1918 Thomas Jefferson Pkwy., Palmyra, VA  22963

Doors will open at 5:30 PM.

This 2 hour stage performance incorporates high energy music, videos, skits, special effects, and comedy delivered in a concert-style approach with which teenagers can respond and relate.  The event is presented by a team of peer-level students serving as role models and examples of the power and freedom in living out the call to purity.

The grace-filled message of the Gospel is proclaimed and teens who make a commitment to purity will be connected to local churches for ongoing discipleship and growth while also being equipped through follow-up emails, text messages, and devotional guides from SRT.   SRT rings will be available for $20 

to those who make a commitment to purity. 

For info and registration:  www.SilverRingThing.com.

Contact Anthony Clore at apclore@hotmail.com or by phone at 434-996-9543

 if you have questions about the event.

For more info, visit:

https://www.silverringthing.com/events/palmyrava
https://www.silverringthing.com/pastors



March 14

VBS Workshop at Family Christian Bookstore in Chesterfield Towne Center



 



CANCELLED DUE TO CLOSING OF FAMILY CHRISTIAN BOOKSTORES.
March 15

JRBA Pastors Huddle at First Baptist Dillwyn






     Noon 

March 18

Straight Street Annual Fundraising Banquet at First Baptist Dillwyn



 6:00 PM

Menu:  Ham steak, salad, green beans, apples, rolls, and dessert.  There will be a musical program, by local talent,  to follow the dinner beginning at  7:00 PM.  The cost of tickets will be $20.  For ticket information contact Kathy at 434-547-2949.

March 18

Yard Sale/Bake Sale Fundraiser at Arvon





    8:00 AM – Noon

All donations and proceeds will go directly  toward the purchase of  brand new  outdoor playground equipment  for the 

children of the community. 

Straight Street-Buckingham, Inc.  Annual Banquet at First Baptist Dillwyn



6:00 PM

Dinner will include ham steak, green beans, fried apples, rolls, and dessert.  It will be followed by a musical program provided by local talent.  Ticket are $20 per person.  For more information, contact Kthay Ranson at 434-547-2949.  
	March 20



Information for the April calendar and newsletter is due today by 9:00 AM.
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March 25

CVBA Women’s Retreat at Beaver Dam Baptist Church




 9:00 AM  - 2:00 PM



1794 Richmond, Road, Troy, VA  22974




Theme:  A LOVE  That Changes Lives (Zephaniah 3:17



Speaker:  Jennifer Mullins



Worship Leader:  Kelly Mance



Cost:  $10
Free Childcare Provided



RSVP:  cvbawomensministry@gmail.com


WMUV Mission Craft Retreat at Virginia Baptist Resource Center



 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM

The Missions Craft Retreat gives women the opportunity to learn new crafts, share ideas, and discover ways to use crafts as a tool to share the love of Christ.  There will be a variety of craft ideas to use with women, students, and children.

Cost per person:  $40 includes sessions, lunch, and snacks.  Register at https://wmu.wufoo.com/forms/2017-mission-craft-retreat/ by March 11, 2017.  For more details, call 800-255-2428, Ext. 8267.
5 Loaves & 2 Fish Ministry Meal at Antioch (Scottsville)




11:00 AM – 1:00 PM



Volunteers at 8:00 AM.

March 26

Fork Union Military Academy Choir at Mt. Zion






    6:00 PM

March 30

Facing the Darkness movie in Charlottesville





                    7:00 PM



A Samaritan’s Purse film about the Ebola pandemic in West Africa, 2014, and how they provided comfort, compassion, and care to 



the sick and the suffering…all in the name of Jesus Christ!  Go to www.facingdarknessmovie.com for more information.  
It is scheduled to show at the Regal Stonefield Stadium 14 & IMAX in Charlottesville at 7:00 PM.  The theater is located at 1954 Swanson Dr, Charlottesville, 22901.  Phone:  844-462-7342.

LOOKING AHEAD>>>

April 1

Enon’s Bake Sale at Food Lion, Dillwyn



Proceeds to 2017 Buckingham Relay for Life.  If you would like to donate baked goods, please contact Linda at 434-983-3578.



Pick up can be arranged.
	Willow Branch Bluegrass & Gospel Concert

Sharon Baptist Church

Saturday, April 8, 2017

7:00 – 8:30 PM

(6:00 PM Soup Supper)

Willow Branch, a five-piece bluegrass band with outstanding instrumentation and vocal harmonies, performs family-friendly bluegrass, original compositions, and high-spirited Gospel music.  

Join the folks at Sharon with famly and friends for this poplular event!

Donations appreciated to support the Fellowship Hall Building Fund.  


April 10

JRBA Quarterly Executive Board Meeting at First Baptist Dillwyn




7:00 PM
April 16

Communiy Easter Sunrise Service at Tar Wallet  (Details to be announced later.)



Sunrise Service at Enon followed by Breakfast






8:00 AM

	Pastor Brian has challenged the Enon church family to have 100 in attendance on Easter Sunday at the 11:00 AM Worship Service.  If the challenge is met, he plans to 

“Preach from the Rooftop” on Sunday, April 23!


April 25

Chonda Pierce in Enough – Laugh – Cry – Love  (Movie Showing)




7:00 PM
In Chonda Pierce:  Enough, Chonda and some special guests help women look to their relationship with Christ as the answer for completeness, self-acceptance, and fulfillment.  Laugh, Cry, Love…through faith in Christ.  If you have a realtionship with Jesus, you have everything you need and acceptance into the Kingdom of God.  Chonda Pierce has built her career by being “real” – sharing her heart, talking about difficult issues, and blending it all with humor, insight, and self-examination.  Her vulnerability and wit have made Chonda Pierce the #1 selling female comedian in history and the receipient of the 2014 RIAA Lifetime Achievement Award.  Movie lasts 1 hour, 30 minutes.  Comedy - Inspirational

Go to www.chondamovie.com to buy tickets.  

Area theaters:  River Ridge (Lynchburg), Stonefield Stadium (Charlottesville), and Westchester Common 16 (Midlothian) 

IF YOUR CHURCH HAS A VAN AND WANTS TO GET A GROUP TOGETHER, CONTACT THE JRBA OFFICE TO GET THE WORD OUT TO OTHER CHURCHES.  THERE IS A DISCOUNT FOR GROUPS OF 20 OR MORE. 

April 28 – 29
Mission Matters at West Lynchburg Baptist, Lynchburg

Sharing unique ways people of faith are joining where God is at work in your region.  Conversation, training and resources that will encourage improved connections and renewed approaches to local and global missions.  Training in Disaster Response, Partnership Missions, and Community Missions with keynote speakers and elective breakout sessions.  Register at www.BGAV.org/MissionMatters .

May 7

JRBA Rise Against Hunger  Meal Packing Event at Maysville Baptist Multi-Purpose Center

3:00 PM


(Formerly Stop Hunger Now – same organization renamed)


Mark your calendars now for this yearly event.  Funds need to be in by mid-April.  
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May 11

JRBA Semi-Annual Spring Meeting at Buckingham Baptist




4:45 PM







May 12 – 14
Spring Volunteer Event at CrossRoads Camp and Conference Center



Sponsored by CrossRoads.  No charge.  Meals and lodging provided.  If interested in participating, contact 



Rev. Jimmy Dunn at 434-969-6170.

May 15 – 16
FORUM – Equipping/Enriching/Engaging for Youth Workers

The Forum will be held at the Virginia Baptist Resource Center in the Richmond area.  It is a training event for those who work with youth.  For more information, contact Karen Rackett at 804-255-2428, Ext. 2243.  
July 24 – 28
MC2 Missions Connection Celebration at Eagle Eyrie



LEGACY:  Living a Life That Lasts 

“…let us throw off everything that hinders and the sin that so easily entangles…let us run with perserverance the race marked out 

for us.  LET US FIX OUR EYES ON JESUS…”  Hebrews 12:1-2


Keynote speaker:  Randy Cooksey, Minister of Youth, Broadus Memorial Baptist, Mechanicsville, VA



Missions, Discipleship, Worship, Fellowship, Fun for the whole family.  Made possible by the generous Cooperative Missions gifts of 

Virginia Baptist Churches affiliated with the Baptist General Association of Virginia.  For more information and to register online, go



to www.EagleEyrie.org/MC2. 
	JRBA BLAND MISSION TRIP

May 21 – 27, 2017

Mission Opportunity….to GO, to PRAY, to SUPPORT!

Is this the opportunity for YOU to go on a mission trip?

JRBA is looking for up to 15 adults (18 and over) to go to the Bland Ministry Center for a week of volunteer work.  The Bland Ministry Center is supported through your Alma Hunt State Offering, the East River Baptist Association, and other contributions, including JRBA.  The volunteers will help with food distribution, clothing closet work and distribution, yard work and organizational projects around the center.  There may be some possible construction work in the surrounding area if we have team members with that expertise.  

· We need strong, willing workers to go!  

· We need strong Prayer Warriors to Pray!  

· We need all of  you to contribute by collecting the following items for the Bland Minsitry:

1. Underwear (Adults & Children) 

2. Toothpaste (Adult ONLY – NO children’s toothpaste)

3.  Peanut Butter 

4. School Supplies (including calculators and paperback dictionaries) 

5. Ziploc FREEZER bags (all sizes)  

6. Plastic shopping bags (Ex. WalMart, Food Lion bags) 
7. Campbell’s Soup Labels 

These items are due to the JRBA office by May 17.  

If you would like to make a monetary donation to help with building supplies for the many projects planned for this summer, please mail a check to Bland Ministry Center, P. O. Box 211, Bland, VA  24315.  Put “Blue Envelope Project” on the memo line of your check.   

Pray about whether or not this is the mission trip for YOU – it is close by; it is not expensive; there will be something you can do!  Call JRBA at 434-983-7385 by April 15 if you have questions or want to sign up for the team! 




JRBA REACHES OUT>>>
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LOTTIE MOON CHRISTMAS OFFERING

	Church
	Amount to Date

	Antioch (Scottsville)
	$2,890.00

	Antioch Union
	$      50.00

	Buckingham
	$1,500.00

	Cedar
	$1,040.00

	Chestnut Grove
	$   605.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	$   770.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	$    576.00

	Fork of Willis
	$   315.00

	Goshen
	$1,469.00

	Jones Chapel
	$   257.00

	Mt. Tabor
	$   210.00

	Mt. Zion
	$1,591.00

	Mulberry Grove
	$   970.00

	Sharon
	$    355.00

	Tar Wallet
	$1,000.00+
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CHURCH OUTREACH>>>

Antioch (Scottsvillel) held their Five Loaves and Two Fish meal for January on the 28th.  They served 129 adults and 74 children.  They distributed 85 boxes of food.  

Volunteers from First Baptist Dillwyn conduct  the worship service at Heritage Hall on the 4th Sunday of each month.  Members of FBC preach, sing, and share in worship with the inmates at the Buckingham Correctional Center on the 2nd Sunday of each month.  Helping Hands continues to reach out in ministry to many hurting people of our area.  FBC hosted a dinner on Saturday, February 25, to raise funds to help Carey Davis with expenses in his cancer treatment.   There was a good crowd and  a good amount was raised to assist Mr. Davis with his medical expenses.  

Arvon’s Children’s Ministry Day was held on Saturday, February 18.  They had about a dozen youth and children meet at 11:00 AM for a message brought by Madelyn Bickford and Kelsey Bruschi to kick off the day.  The kids then decorated cookies to distribute later and had pizza for lunch.  After lunch they made magnetic crafts with Scripture and blessings.  The youngsters then enjoyed some outside play.  Around 2:30 PM, they left the church and headed to Heritage Hall where they visited the residents.  The youth and children gave the residents carnations and told them God loves them!  They then delivered cookies to the Rescue Squad, Buckingham County Sheriff’s Office, and State Police headquarters.  They thanked them for keeping our community safe.  They finished the day by visiting several of Arvon’s homebound families, delivering cookies and crafts and letting them know they are loved by them and God!  The youngsters seemed to enjoy the day, being the hands and feet of Jesus!  

The WMU of Chestnut Grove has been collecting for Morning Star Baptist Church Building Fund.  It is the church in Appomattox that burned in January.  Keep an eye out for the Buckingham County Sherriff Department’s  cars who now have “In God We Trust” decals provided by Chestnut Grove. 

The boys and girls of Jones Chapel will be competing to see who can collect the most money for Rise Against Hunger.  Children will recruit parents, grandparents, and others in the church to donate money in the pink bucket or the blue bucket.  Winners will be served ice cream by the opposing team.  It’s all in fun and for a good cause!  Jones Chapel is collecting items to pack “HOPE Boxes” for children of Appalachia (Virginia, Kentucky, West Virginia, and North Carolina).  Along with the hope of Jesus, items such as school supplies, socks, hygiene items, candy, etc. are packed for children ages 2 – 12.   Children and adults will participate in a packing party on March 12.  

Mt. Zion’s  WMU sent around 40 Valentines cards to the widows and widowers of the community, to show God’s love ♥ in a small way.  Mt. Zion’s Baptist Men and WMU are collecting for the Bland County “Blue Envelope” Project to help with construction supplies for summer projects.  The WMU made a donation to Pure Love, Pure Water and to Rev. Michael Khol who is taking some dresses made by the Sewing Ministry to El Salvador.

Mulberry Grove participated in several projects during February.  Mini toiletry items were delivered to Madeline’s House.  Members served lunch to the Habitat for Humanity work site in Dillwyn.  Eighty pairs of shoes were donated to the Shoes for the Homeless Project in Charlottesville.  Individuals were notified that Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes were delivered to Ecuador, Ghana, Burundi, Zambia, Colombia, the Baltics and Balkans, South America, Angola, and a hard-to-reach area. Members continue to volunteer at the bi-monthly food distribtuion at The Crystal Cathedral and to conduct an outreach ministry to shut-ins.  The focus for March will be the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering as well as collecting items for the Bland Mission Trip.  Pastor Michael Khol and Irving and Bonnie Epperson will be on a medical mission trip to El Salvador.

Sharon is continuing to grow the offering for Rise Against Hunger and is collecting items for JRBA’s upcoming Bland mission trip.  Rose of Sharon WMU provided eights bags of food for the local school backpack ministry, made 50 quarts of chicken noodle soup for the sick and homebound, and continues providing meals and visits to them.  

Tar Wallet’s WMU made a donation to the Cumberland County After Prom Party as their February mission project.  
Missions Committee
I. Rise Against Hunger – We sincerely thank the six churches of JRBA and Maysville Baptist who have given to Rise Against Hunger .  As we move closer to our May 7 packaging project, it is urgent that the members of all 18 of our JRBA churches set aside money regularly for this effort.  We urge each individual to turn in your Rise Against Hunger money to your church by Sunday, April 16, and our churches are asked to turn in your Rise Against Hunger contributions  to our Association by Monday, April 17.  As we all give very generously to this great mission, we will package more meals than ever on May 7, 2017.

II. Bland Mission Trip – Mrs. Dee Dee Hoosier, Director for the Bland Ministry Center, led us in a very informative meeting about the work of the center on February 5.  She told us that a new Clothes Distribution Building is being built and shared ideas for mproving the work at the Ministry Center.  JRBA will be sending a mission team to Bland on May 21 – 27.  If you would ilke to serve on this team, please let Phyllis Tyler know by April 15.  

III. Mission Trips 

A. Malcolm Warfield has completed a three week mission trip to India and a three week mission trip to Uganda in February.  Rev. David Vogt, Antioch (Scottsville), worked with him during one week of the India trip.

B. Rev. Michael Khol, Mulberry Grove, will be going on a mission trip to El Salvador,  March 4 - 11.

C. Many groups in our churches are preparing for mission trips this summer.

We are very thankful for each person going forth on mission for our Lord.

IV. Blue Ridge Food Distribution will take place at the Crystal Cathedral on Friday, March 10, and Friday, March 24.  We appreciate volunteers from our churches who help with this ministry.  Be present by 9:30 AM to assist.

V. Habitat for Humanity is building a Habitat house on Conner Street in Dillwyn.  Volunteers are needed to help work on Wednesdays and Saturdays.  If you can help, please let Michael (434-808-2383) or me (434-969-6170) know.  
In Christ’s Love,



                 




 Jimmy Dunn



             




Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Co-Chair

	                                                                                                                                                                                        For we are to God the aroma of Christ among those who are being saved and those who are perishing.

2 Corinthians 2:15
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BGAV REACHES OUT>>>
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     Developing, Sending, and Planting - in Ghana!

An eight-person team from Appomattox Baptist Association wrapped up their 11-day trip to Ghana. Together, the team distributed nearly 400 mosquito nets,  baptized 69 new believers, and assisted in planting several churches. In addition, a few team members led a two-day training session for 24 pastors and taught 35  women about the fruits of the spirit. In their daily blog posts, the team members wrote that as they served others, they were the ones being served by the power of the Holy Spirit.  
Immediately following this team, a team from Bon Air Baptist Church, Richmond,  arrived to continue the work of the More Than Nets efforts.  

Virginia Baptists have entered into a 2 year agreement with the Ghana Baptist Convention to reduce malaria in Yendi, Ghana and to plant churches in the surrounding area. We hope to significantly reduce the cases of malaria through:
· Distributing 100,000 chemically treated mosquito nets within the Yendi municipality.  The population of Yendi is approximately 180,602.
· Providing vital education into the proper use of the mosquito net
· Providing additional education on health, awareness and prevention of malaria
There are approximately 454 communities in Yendi. 145 of those already have a church. BGAV’s goal is to assist the Ghana Baptist Convention, under the leadership of church planter Emmanuel “Moose” Mustapha, in planting 309 churches in the remaining villages.

Individuals and churches are encouraged  to purchase “units” for this project.   A unit costs $10 and consists of:   $6 = 1 mosquito net, $2 = Education, $1 = Transportation, and  $1 = Church Planting.    BGAV’s’ goal is to raise $1 million in 2 years. This will purchase 100,000 nets, teach residents how to use them, and plant over 300 churches.  Send donations to MORE THAN NETS, Baptist General Association of Virginia, 2828 Emerywood Parkway, Richmond, VA  23294.  Put “More Than Nets” on the memo line of your check.       
OTHER NEWS>>>

Antioch (Scottsville)  recently completed a new church directory.  It was distributed on Sunday, February 19.  

On February 12, Buckingham hosted a spaghetti lunch followed by a showing of the movie, Miracles From Heaven.  It was a time of fun, fellowship, and good food!

On Sunday, February12, the Youth of Cedar, along with the members of the Youth Committee, treated the church family to a delicious spaghetti dinner complete with all the trimmings.  These young  people did a wonderful job of helping prepare the meal and then serving it.   Afterwards there was a time of fun and games which resulted in lots of laughter and fellowship.  Cedar thanks this committee of devoted leaders that are always working with the youth in the church to keep them busy and involved in the church.  

Friday, February 17, Chestnut Grove hosted a movie night for the youth.  Dinner was served and they watched Facing the Giants.  A good time was had by all.  The WMU annual Enlistment/Enlargement Banquet was held on Sunday, February 19, in the fellowship hall.  About 20 ladies attended.  Food was delicious and  the ladies enjoyed playing Bible Plinko.  Everyone received a gift.

Fitzgerald Memorial held a Stew Fundraiser for the youth on February 25.  

A Valentine’s Day spaghetti dinner was held on Saturday, February 11, at Jones Chapel.  They had plenty of good food and desserts, and afterwards, the children played games in the classrooms while the adults played the Newly Wed Game.  First place winners were Frankie and Sarah Large, with Mark and Angel Chambliss coming in second.  Prizes were red roses and a box of chocolates.  

Tar Wallet had a pancake supper on February 28 to start the Lent season.  

IN LOVING MEMORY>>>

The church family of Jones Chapel is saddened to have lost  their oldest church member, John L. (Junie) Ownby, Jr. on February 5.  He was a quiet, gentle soul who will be greatly missed.  Jones Chapel also extends sympathy to Linda and Curtis Melvin on the death of her sister, Hazel Glover. 

Sharon extends deepest sympathy to Mr. Gordon Rush and family in the loss of Mrs. Elizabeth (Bessie) Rush who passed away on February 6, 2017.  A lifelong resident of Buckingham County, and a faithful member of Sharon Baptist Church, Bessie served in a variety of roles throughout the years, including church clerk, choir director, pianist, and Sunday School teacher.  She will be greatly missed.

Tar Wallet extends their sympathy to the Johansen family.  Lillian’s mother, Katherine Firestone, passed away on February 17.   
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IN APPRECIATION>>>

*To our faithful brothers and sisters of the JRBA,

Thank you so much for your faithfulness in your pr@yers and giving. I have personally seen the love of the JRBA over the last 5 years towards the LMCO and now we have the joy of feeling it from the field. There is no way to put into words how much love we have felt through your giving because without you answering the call to equip laborers for the harvest we can't be sent and we can't stay on the field. I had no idea what the LMCO covered on the field and without your faithful giving things like vaccinations to prevent major illnesses and a vehicle to do our job would be nearly impossible to accomplish.

As we are being faithful here please continue to partner with us in pr@yer. Please lift up the multiple people we are in contact with as we share the Good News. Also please remember the 20-30 p@st0rs who we are training and sending into the villages to fulfill Matthew 28. Our goal as we train and send them out in a Luke 10 model, is to see Rev. 7:9 become a reality. It is estimated that 1,103 people everyday die in our state alone and are eternally separated from our L0rd and most of them never even had a chance to hear the Good News.

Again, thank you for your giving to the LMCO and our pr@yer is that we will see a vast multitude from Buckingham County and surrounding counties as well as from our state and country here all circled around the throne worshipping the King of Kings!

I can't wait to connect with you! Maybe you can come visit and see how your involvement has impacted this nation.

Thank you again,
Your fellow brother and Family in the L0rd

*Copied directly from email per their request.  Also, a link was shared that tells of a refugee girl who is now going back to share the Good News with the lost.  This in no way is meant to weigh in on current US refugee conversations, but rather to share the story of a faithful recent college graduate who is willing to GO.  The link is https://www.imb.org/2017/02/14/redeemed-refugee-returns/.  

JRBA LEARNS AND GROWS>>>

Gladstone Memorial will begin a sermon series, God’s Love.  They will be looking at the love of God and His relationship with us.  

JRBA Seminar for Pastors & Church Leaders

February 15, 2017

Ten pastors and church leaders met together at First Baptist Dillwyn, for a presentation by Dr. Jeff Cranford on GuideStone’s Retirement and Insurance Plans  for church employees.   In attendance were folks from Arvon, Buckingham, First Baptist Dillwyn, Mt. Zion, and Mulberry Grove, along with a visitor from Glade Hill Baptist, Franklin County Association.   Lunch with all the trimmings was served by the ladies of Mt. Zion.  Everyone enjoyed delicious BBQ and sides of coleslaw, pasta salad, and chips, along with several yummy homemade desserts. 

After lunch, Dr. Cranford thanked The Pastors’ Huddle and FBC for hosting the event and thanked the ladies of Mt. Zion for providing lunch.  He began by asking everyone to encourage their church treasurers to attend the Tax & Compensation Seminar to be held on February 27.  He then outlined the available Retirement Plans available through GuideStone for church employees.  He gave some staggering statistics:  One should have available for use in retirement at least 70-90% of their pre-retirement monthly income.  Anyone who is paid with a W2 by a  BGAV church is eligible to participate in their plans.  (Full-time, part-time, and bi-vocational employees)  He outlined the advantages of their tax-sheltered plans and described the various choices for retirement investment.  He noted that other forms of retirement plans can sometimes roll over into GuideStone accounts which often have better benefits.  

After a short break, Dr. Cranford also outlined various types of insurance plans available.  He talked about different ways that churches can assist their pastors with health insurance, even if they cannot afford to pay the entire monthly premiums.  He also talked about disability insurance and how important it is.  He presented information on Term Life Insurance.  He stated that one should carry four times their annual income in group term life insurance to replace the lost income if the breadwinner in a home passes away.  He encouraged the churches to take care of their pastors, especially with these forms of insurance.   

The fellowship around the table was good and the presentation was informative and useful to church leaders. 

JRBA Tax & Compensation Seminar

February 27, 2017

JRBA had three pastors, one church treasurer, and three other laypersons in attendance at the Tax & Compensation Seminar held at First Baptist Dillwyn, representing Cedar, Goshen, First Baptist Dillwyn, Mulberry Grove, and Sharon. There were three in attendance from neighboring associations.  Dr. Jeff Cranford led the informative session.  First Baptist Dillwyn and Mulberry Grove provided light breakfast refreshments for the event.  Dr. Cranford thanked FBC for hosting this event each year.  

Dr. Cranford distributed several helpful handouts concerning primarily Pastors’ Compensation and Tax information.  He discussed what is included in true compensation for the pastor and what is ministry-related expenses, as well as what is considered strictly benefits.  Ministry-related expenses and benefits can be  non-taxable if done according to the appropriate guidelines.    He stressed the importance of following the timeline guidelines for reimbursable expenses and mileage. It was noted that pastors (and other ministry employees) should keep a log of their mileage including date and destination, as well as odometer beginning and ending readings, for their own protection in case of an audit.    The mileage rate for 2017 is 53.5ȼ per mile for paid employees.  Dr. Cranford went over the guidelines for reimbursement for cell phone usage by a pastor. 

Dr. Cranford also went over possible benefits that churches may want to provide to their pastors in a non-taxable way and how to go about doing so.  There are guidelines for Health Insurance, life insurance, and disability insurance.  After a short break, Dr. Cranford continued to go over information concerning retirement plans for pastors and housing allowance guidelines.  If churches are setting up a Pastors’ compensation and benefits package, there are sources available to research  average incomes in our area.  LIfeway has a survey that speaks to this, specifically for pastors, and the Bureau of Labor Statistics has information on secular jobs).    Dr. Cranford also went over the federal reporting guidelines for churches and new requirements with which the churches must comply.  He noted what forms are required for church and association employees.  He also went over the penalties that 
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can be incurred by a church if it fails to comply with IRS guidelines.  (EX:  Failure to submit any W-2 needed by IRS results in $1,000/per incident penalty)  He reminded the Treasurers that a 1099-MISC must be submitted for all employees who were paid $600 or more during the year.  Also an I-9 is required to be on file for every  person paid by the church.  Individuals donating $400 or more during the year should receive a separate tax exemption receipt from the church (donations only  - not for services rendered).   He reminded everyone that all churches who contribute to the BGAV have 501(c) 3 status under a BGAV blanket tax exemption.*

Dr. Cranford also left a few copies of the Ministers’ Tax Guide for 2016 Returns and Federal Reporting Requirements for Churches.  They are available at the JRBA office, first come, first serve.   

The session included a great deal of good information on how to set up a pastor’s compensation so that he receives allowable tax breaks.  If you, your church treasurer, or finance committee chair, needs information on any of the topics covered, you can reach Dr. Cranford at jeff.cranford@bgav.org or by phone at 804-921-3945.    

Please note that Phyllis is NOT tax or compensation savvy, so if any of the previous information is inaccurate, it is unintentional.  Questions should be referred to Dr. Cranford for his expert advice.  
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JRBA CELEBRATES>>>

Antioch (Scottsville) welcomed two new people into their fellowship, Eugene and Claire Palmer.  Antioch  will be celebrating the ordination of five new deacons in March.  

Cedar welcomes into their church family through transfer of letters, Danny and Annette Allen.  

Fitzgerald Memorial held a Baptismal Service on February 26.  Greg Marcellas was baptized. 
FOR YOUR INFORMATION>>>

· Arvon has a new website:  http://www.arvonchurch.com 

STAFF CHANGES>>>

· Rev. Henry B. Enochs, Jr., and his wife, Jayne, began their pastorate at Goshen on Febraury 19.   JRBA welcomes them to our association and looks forward to working with them.

Contact info:    
6872 Wildway Road, Gladstone, VA  24553



Email:  hbenochsjr@gmail.com


Phone:  434-660-4282
· Fitzgerald Memorial’s Long Term Supply, Rev. Barry Vassar, notes that he is available  to our churches for upcoming revivals.

He can be reached at 804-822-7594 or by email at dwynvassar@yahoo.com.  
FROM YOUR MODERATOR>>>

The Week of Prayer for North American Missions is March 5 – 12.  Remember to pray and give generously to the Annie Armstrong Easter Offering to reach North Americans living in darkness.  Remember that light shines brightest in the dark.  Also, may our light shine in our community just as Philip’s did in Acts 8:12,  But when they believed Philip as he preached the good news of the Kingdom of God and the name of Jesus Christ, they were baptized, both men and women.  










God Bless,

                                                                                  



             
Marilyn





        





Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy
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KEEP IN PRAYER>>>

· Those who are lost and need to know the Savior
· Churches without a pastor:  Antioch Unon, Buckingham, Chestnut Grove, Fitzgerald Memorial, Goshen

· Rev. Michael Khol and team to El Salvador, March 4 – 11

· JRBA Hispanic Ministry

· JRBA Pastors and Pastors’ Huddle

· Victoria Gina Vassile, JRBA WMU Project Ruth adoptee 

· Local family serving IMB

· All those in our congregations who are ill or have lost loved ones

…the prayers of the righteous please Him.

Psalm 15:8b
8
ASSOCIATION FINANCES
2016 – 2 017
REGULAR BUDGET RECEIPTS

	Church
	February
	Year-to-Date

	Antioch(Scottsville)
	
	$    300.00

	Antioch Union
	$    500.00
	$    500.00

	Arvon
	
	

	Buckingham
	
	$    307.27

	Cedar
	
	$ 2,000.00

	Chestnut Grove
	
	

	Enon
	
	

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$ 1,000.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	

	Fork of Willis
	
	$    419,.00

	Gladstone Memorial
	
	$    662.50

	Goshen
	
	$1,180.00

	Jones Chapel
	$    104.99
	$    611.29

	Mt. Tabor
	
	

	Mt. Zion
	
	

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$ 1,979.00

	Sharon
	
	$   760.50

	Tar Wallet
	
	

	Individuals
	
	$    400.00

	VBMB – Alma Hunt
	
	

	                       TOTAL
	$    604.99
	$10,119.56


Approved Budget for 2014 – 2015:  $24,371.00

TREASURERS:  Please note that unless a specific ministry or project is designated on the memo line of the check or in an accompanying note, the contribution will appear in the regular budget receipts. 

ALSO NOTE:  Funds received are reflective of the Associational Year (Oct. 1, 2016 – Sept. 30, 2017), NOT the calendar year.  

ADDITIONAL MISSIONS FUND

(Combines Local Missions + Additional Missions Funds 2015-2016)

Carryover:  $198.04

No receipts or expenditures in February.

Balance:  $748.00
JRBA Hispanic Ministry
Carryover:  $ 432.90

Receipts in February:  Enon - $100.00

Expenditures - NONE

Balance:  $ 442.18
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                                Funds for May 7, 2017 Event
	Church
	February
	Total-to-Date

	Enon
	$    300.00
	$    300.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	$    385.00
	$1,147.16

	Gladstone Memorial 
	
	$   444.00

	Goshen

         (WOM)
	$    500.00
	$   500.00

$     30.00

	Jones Chapel
	
	$    20.00

	Tar Wallet
	$     15.00
	$   137.00

	JRBA TOTAL
	$1,200.00
	$2,578.16

	Maysville Baptist 
	$    500.00
	$    500.00

	TOTAL
	$1,700.00
	$3,078.16


*$ 417.00 collected in 2016.

OTHER DESIGNATED FUND BALANCES
Youth Encounter - $400.00

JRBA Mission Trip - $100.00

Earmarked for Copier - $2,500.00
John E. Mann, Sr. Benevolence Fund

	Church
	February
	Year-to-Date

	Cedar
	
	$   300.00

	Enon
	$    200.00
	$    200.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$   500.00

	Goshen
	
	$   250.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$   300.00

	Sharon
	
	$    200.00

	TOTAL
	$    200.00
	$ 1,750.00


Expenditures for February:  $192.16 

Balance:  $ 4,211.17

ATTENTION:  SUNDAY SCHOOL DIRECTORS
How is your Sunday School doing?  Is it growing?  Is it stagnant?  What are  your goals for 2017?  Are your SS classes involved in outreach, discipleship, and fellowship?  Are you, as SS Director, encouraging your team of teachers to improve their skills, provide fellowship opportunities for their classes, and reach out to new prospects?   Are you setting the example in each of these areas?  Consider this opportunity to improve your skills by registering and attending this FREE training for SS Directors:

National SS Director Training

Saturday, April 1, 2017

8:30 AM – 3:30 PM

Registration starts at 8:00 AM

Calvary Baptist Church

20957 Timberlake RD, Lynchburg, VA

FREE Training – Sponsored by Virginia Baptists

Preregister by March 22 at

https://vbmb.wufoo.com/forms/national-sunday-schools-director-training/
ATTENTION:  SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS 

(Copied or paraphrased from BGAV blog posts by Tony Brooks, BGAV Sunday School/Discipleship Specialist and Field Strategist for the Southside Region.  You may email him at tony.brooks@bgav.org
The Great Commission:  Matthew 28:18-20

Five Ways to Grow Your Sunday School Class

1.  Develop a prospect list.  You need twice the number of prospects as you have enrolled.

2.  Contact prospects:  Have someone call them prior to Sunday morning with the Scripture you will be studying.  Invite them to  your quarterly fellowship event.  (You ARE having fellowship events for your class, aren’t you?)

3.  Show that you care!  Call to check on your class members.  Ask how you can pray for them, and then pray!

4.  Start new classes.  A new class usually generates new attendance.  Folks get tired of the same old thing and respond to new opportunities.

5.  Stay focused on  the lesson.  Some of  your class members read the lesson before Sunday morning and want to know how to apply the Scripture to everyday life.  Stay on task and help them.  Don’t let trivial talk interrupt God’s Word. 

Is Your Sunday School Class Realizing What Is Necessary?

HEAD – HEART – HANDS

HEAD:  Are you looking at your class members and their spiritual needs?  Is it time to change curriculum or your approach to teaching?  Sunday School is meant to reach new people and to help the spiritual growth of the members.  If most of your members have been in the same class for years and are not involved in other spiritual disciplines, it may be time for a change for them.

HEART:  Is your group caring for one another?  Does each one feel like they belong?  Each person needs to feel that they are cared for.

HANDS:  Each person needs to feel they are contributing to the class and the community.  Every class (first grade and up) needs to have an ongoing service project.  The class should be involved in serving in some way outside the church walls.

In the world we live in , we need mature disciples who are making a difference in the group and the community.  It is time to allow God to help us dream new dreams and see a better future in the group, church, and community.

In the last days, God says, I will pour out my Spirit on all people.  Your sons and daughters will prophesy, your young men will see visions, your old men will dream dreams.                         Acts 2:17 (NIV)
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